



our own u3a Guitar Group. The weather might not have joined in with the fun, but it didn't really matter. So huge thanks to all those committee and volunteer members who contributed their time and effort to make the day such a success.

Did you ever make that embarrassing mistake of turning up at school only to find an empty playground because your parents, or you, had forgotten it was a holiday or some such? Well not this time, a reminder that there is *no August monthly meeting* in the Community Centre. Our next Monthly Meeting will be on the 21<sup>st</sup> of September, so do mark your diaries.

Difficult to believe that I wrote back in the sunny days of July...' there is no meeting in August to enable you and your family to enjoy more of the sun and sea'...still I hope that you are enjoying your hols nonetheless and do hold on to that belief that the weather will improve!

Brian Billstone's poem not shown due to copyright restrictions.

..."if wet, in the vicarage" or, as in this case, Heath End Village Hall. From comments received, the Pimms tea was an outstanding success. Many thanks to all who attended.





Don't forget that you can always contact us via email TandDu3a@gmail.com